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Newsletter January 2022

Richard's Ramble
Janus was the Roman God from whom we get the name of our English calendar 
month 'January'. His image was always presented with two faces - one looking 
forwards and one looking backwards. This, of course, represents the notion that we 
all go through at this time of the year - looking backwards over the past year and 
looking forwards to the year to come. For many of us, the past year has been 
difficult physically, emotionally, and psychologically. There were not too many high 
points, although being back in the room as a fellowship was an important step 
forward - isolation is bad for our mental health no matter how important it has been 
for our physical health.
We do not know what the new year will bring, but our hopes are that it will be 
better than the last two - that perhaps life will become more 'normalised'. 
Whatever happens in the months to come, the truth is that God is with us. He is in 
our midst and his promise is never to leave us or forsake us. For the year to come, 
we cannot put our trust in politicians, in the media, in society nor in anyone else but 
Jesus. May he lead us all forward in his plans in this new year.
God bless.

Richard



THANK YOU!!!

A HUGE thank you to 
everyone who contributed 
to this wonderful blessing 

and also to those who 
gave their time to pack 

them!!!

Join us!!!

You are all warmly invited to the 
Fellowship Lunch taking place after the 

service on
Sunday 10th April 2022!!!

See you there!!!

Quiz Night – Friday 4th February
Memorial Hall - 7pm for 7:30pm start

Teams to comprise 4 - 8 people. Questions will form rounds covering a wide range 
to topics but nothing too onerous. Each team will be able to choose a bonus round 

in which their score will be doubled.
This will be an excellent opportunity to invite family and friends for an entertaining 

evening.
Refreshments will be provided.

Please advise your team name to Peter Spencer by 28th January on:
peters@beverleycommunitychurch.org or 07971 831599



Once an Addict – Sunday 20th February
Memorial Hall – 7pm start

A special Sunday evening meeting with 
Barry Woodward who became involved 
in the drug scene in Manchester. This 
led to a heroin addiction and life as a 
drug dealer. For twelve years he was 

totally dependent on drugs during which 
time he served a number of sentences 
in prison. Miraculously his life turned 

around completely following an amazing 
sequence of supernatural encounters.

Barry will share his testimony in an 
evening ideally suited for those 

enquiring about their faith.
For further details, please contact Peter Spencer 

on:
peters@beverleycommunitychurch.org or 07971 

831599

Articles please!
Please could we have articles for this newsletter which will be very much welcomed 
to help fill the spaces and make a more informative read. Please email 
to helen@bashford.me by 25th of each month.Thank you. Helen
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